SPECIFIC CoreGRID MOBILITY PROGRAMME N°41

CR39 VU - CR14 INRIA and CR35 UNIPI

Short description of the work achieved during these 2 exchanges implemented to compensate the early resignation of the industrial fellow involved in the Industrial Fellowship Programme (CIFP-4/06 -  Data Management for High-Performance Distributed Multimedia Content Analysis (activity in WP7 & WP2) [Duration 18-month])
VUA (Amsterdam, The Netherlands) and Hitachi (Valbonne, France) had a joint, industrial fellowship, entitled "Data Management for High-Performance Distributed Multimedia Content Analysis". In the first part of the fellowship, at Hitachi, the fellow investigated the design of efficient network protocols for high-performance data transmissions, as they are needed e.g. for multimedia data analysis. This first part has been completed very successfully, as it resulted in two publications; the first one entitled "Towards Coordinated Data Management for High-performance Distributed Multimedia Content Analysis" has been published in the CoreGRID Integration Workshop, in Hersonissos, Crete, in April 2008. The second one, "HITP: A Transmission Protocol for Scalable High-Performance Distributed Storage" has been published in the Euro-Par 2008 conference, held in Las Palmas de Gran Canaria, in August 2008.

Unfortunately, the fellow decided to quit before moving to VUA, leaving the work unfinished. The work that was left to do is the integration of the new network protocol stack with the Ibis Grid software stack from VUA to allow multimedia content analysis applications to utilize the new protocols. Work left was the investigation of two issues. First, the use of the new, efficient protocols within Ibis in the form of efficient overlay networks. Second, adding autonomic capabilities to Ibis that allow applications to adapt and improve based on the underlying network transfer capabilities.

Because of the time constraints given by the end of the CoreGRID NoE, it was decided to continue the work with given staff, namely integrated researchers from VUA, in combination with other CoreGRID partners that have additional, necessary expertise. This plan was implemented as two visits within the

Researcher Exchange Programme (REP). Mr. Andrei Agapi from VUA visited INRIA (Lyon) to investigate building efficient overlay networks and Mrs. Ana Maria Oprescu visited UNIPI to investigate adding autonomous capabilities to VUA's Ibis platform.

Both REP visits have been successful. Their results are published, for the time being, as CoreGRID Technical Reports, TR-0156 and TR-0157, respectively.

Ongoing work is wrapping up the status of the work described in the TR's and will lead to refereed publications of both, completing the overall work package, as originally planned for the industrial fellowship.
